Universal Periodic Review 21 – Kenya

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks Kenya for its national report. 

We would like to congratulate Kenya on the promulgation of the new Constitution in August 2010. However, the key challenge remains its implementation. 
Furthermore, we welcome the efforts by the Government of Kenya to address insecurity and the threats of terrorism. However, it is important that the Government ensures that all counter-terrorism measures are compliant with the Constitution and international human rights standards.
Kenya has always been Africa’s frontrunner in Freedom of Expression but unfortunately it appears that space for civil society is currently shrinking. The Netherlands is concerned about attempts to restrict civil society organisations through legislation and about the increase in intimidations and threats to human rights defenders. 

1. The Netherlands recommends Kenya to ensure that laws enacted to regulate NGO’s will not undermine their independence or unduly restrict their activities in the defence of human rights.
2. The Netherlands furthermore recommends Kenya to speed up finalization and adoption of the National Policy and Action Plan on Human Rights, which would provide a concrete national framework for the promotion and protection of human rights in Kenya.  

Thank you Mr. President

